MINUTES 

College Executive Council • November 16, 2010

San Diego Miramar College

Present: Daphne Figueroa, Kathy Werle, Patricia Hsieh, Brett Bell, Peter Fong, Joyce Allen, Darrel Harrison, Franchesca Gade, Kim Cuilty, Sandi Trevisan, Lou Ascione, Susan Schwarz
A.  Approval of Agenda 

Added:  Comedy Relief Night (Gade)
B. Approval of Previous Minutes

Minutes of 10/26/10 and 11/2/10 approved.
C.  Guests

Kathy Stahl
D.  Chancellor’s Cabinet 
• Miramar College will place a Board agenda regarding security officer training for the TSA.

• Budget situation.  There will be a mid-year budget cut, but it will be too late to make cuts in the Spring 2011 schedule even if the budget cut is received in January 2011.  Summer offerings may have to be reduced.  

• Gates Foundation.  City College identified to take on project.  We are supposed to respond by Friday, but we have received nothing.  The first year is for planning the grant, so it will be at least a year from now.

(Harrison)

Achieving the Dream.  There is a $75,000 fee for three years, and for that reason not many colleges have participated.
E.  NEW BUSINESS
1.  Comedy Relief Night (Gade)
Associated Students want to host a “Comedy Relief Night” during finals week on campus.  Admission would be $1.  Issues of parking and potential objectionable content were discussed.  Trevisan stated the College hosted Evening with the Experts “Poetry Jam” events in the past and printed a disclaimer on the promotional flyer.  CEC supported the proposal for Comedy Relief Night.
F. OLD BUSINESS 

1.  Reorganization of Instructional Schools (Figueroa/Hsieh)

Possible reorganization of schools is currently being discussed in various venues on campus.  Werle would like to advertise the permanent TCWI dean position in early spring to obtain the best pool of candidates.  If there is no reorganization of the instructional schools, Miramar will seek an interim dean position at the end of the year; if reorganization occurs, it will be done in spring or one year, at the end of 2011 or by February, 2012.  Board approval will be required by July, 2012.  If an Acting Dean position is requested, the District will review.  There is a limitation of two years on interim positions, and the Academic Senate has passed a resolution to adhere to the two-year limit.  Whatever the year, the request must be complete and Board approved by end of March.

3. Faculty-driven Outreach and Recruitment Strategies for Spring 2011 Supplemental Sections (Trevisan)

Trevisan reported flyers, posters and faculty messages to email their current students will be distributed this week and during the first two weeks of December, during spring registration.  The printed class schedule is now available.

4.  Facilities Committee Recommendation for Naming Café/Bookstore/Student Services Center and C-400 (Bell)
Facilities Committee recommends the “K Building” (Café/Bookstore/Student Services Center) be named “Student Services Center.”  They also recommend C-400, which will house Outreach, Health Services, Assessment and Academic Senate, be named “Student Resources Center.”  Concerns were aired regarding confusion over similarity of names.  The students rejected both and there is no consensus to date.  The Facilities Committee meets next in December.  “Campus Resource Center” was suggested for C-400 and will be considered further.
5.  Prayer in the Classroom (Werle)

There have been no reported incidents of praying in classrooms causing disruption to instruction but there was a report of a man bathing in restrooms at Miramar College.  There is an outside sheltered area in the south patio of the A-100 Building which may be used for prayer.  Anyone seen bathing in restrooms at Miramar College should be directed to the locker rooms with showers.  
G.  REPORTS
• Academic Senate (Figueroa)

Academic Senate to meet today, November 16, 2010, regarding copyright guidelines and whether a sustainability clause should be offered to faculty to include in syllabi.
• Classified Senate (Allen)

 Classified Senate meets tomorrow, November 17, 2010.
• Associated Student Council (Gade)

Associated Students raised more than $1,000 for the Cancer Society through the Breast Cancer Walk.  The New Orleans event and the Veterans’ Day event went well.  A Mid-City Cleanup event is coming up, and the MLK Committee is coming along.  Finals Week is coming up and there will be a Father Joe’s Village run.  Toys for Tots adopted 16 teenagers.  This year’s Food for Families event was cancelled due to a small response; instead, gift cards for Boston Market will be given to the 16/18 families who RSVP-ed.
• District Governance Council (Figueroa)

There was a major miscommunication regarding Flex.  The next textbook meeting is December 6, 2010.  Copyright guidelines will be discussed.  Lynne Neault will address the Academic Senate today, November 16, 2010.  The 20-year Plan is on the website.  The Free Speech policy will be discussed– want to tighten up – what is/is not disturbing to students.  The Free Speech area is located in front of the Student Building.
• District Strategic Plan Committee (Figueroa)

A Strategic Planning Meeting will be held on November 18, 2010, at 11:00 a.m., in Room A-201.  Susan Schwarz will represent the administration, and Sam Shooshtary will represent the classified employees.  A report will be given at the next CEC meeting.
• District Budget Committee (Bell)

The Budget Committee Meeting was cancelled again because the Committee can’t plan until the effect of the budget is known.  12/31/10 is Terry Davis’s last day; he’ll be a consultant after that.
• District SLOAC Committee
• District Accreditation Committee
The Chancellor wants to see the draft reports from each campus.
H.  ANNOUNCEMENTS 
• Hsieh announced the Academic and Classified Senate Holiday BBQ will be on December 2, 2010, 12:00-1:30.  Wheeler is ordering the meat.  Daphne and Joyce, other; working with Facilities.
11/18/10
Trevisan/K. Todd
